
 

 

 

 

 

     A happy school committed to kindness, excellence, community, respect and aspiration.  
SEAMER & IRTON CP SCHOOL ~ DENISON AVENUE~ SEAMER ~ SCARBOROUGH 

Tel:  01723 863489                  
Email:  headteacher@seamerirton.n-yorks.sch.uk      Website: www.seamerirtonprimary.co.uk 

Kindness, Excellence, Community, Respect and Aspiration 
Dear Parents and Carers         14 March 2025 

 
Now the days are 

drawing out, 

sporting fixtures 

are starting to once 
again appear on the 

calendar. This week 

we have seen a 
hardy few take part 

in X-Country at 

SRUFC and a Y3/4 
football team enjoy 

a mixed bag of 

results at Pindar on 
Wednesday. As 

always, all of our 

sport stars 

represented the school brilliantly and showed great 
sportsmanship and resilience. 

The organisers of Tuesday’s Y3/4 netball tournament have 

sent their apologies as we were missed off their mailing list 
when competing teams were informed that the venue had 

been changed. 

 
Thursday saw Y5 organise a Viking 

Feast in our very own mead hall! 

There was Viking-inspired soup and 
bread together with Viking 

games and a quiz. It was 

lovely to see so many 

parents supporting this 
learning journey boost - 

thank you! 

  
 

http://www.seamerirtonprimary.co.uk/


Meanwhile, Y6 have ended the week with a trip to 

Elvington Air Museum as part of their learning journey 
on World War 2. 

 

 

 
DINNER MENU W/C 17 March 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 

Italian Pasta Bake 
Jacket Potato & Beans 
Tuna Sandwich 
Cheese Jacket Potato 
Double Mousse Pot 

Minced Beef Loaded 
Wedges 
Veg Sausage 
Cheese Sandwich 
Tuna Jacket Potato 
Marble Sponge & Custard 

Sausage & Mash 
Pea-ter Croquette 
Ham Sandwich 
Baked Bean Jacket 
Potato 
Fruity Flapjack 

Chicken Korma 
Cheese & Tom Pasta 
Egg Mayo Sandwich 
Cheese Jacket Potato 
Doughnut Muffin 

Fish Fingers 
Cheese Whirl 
Cheese Sandwich 
Baked Bean Jacket 
Potato 
Custard Cookie 

 

 

Next Friday - 21 March is Comic Relief - children may come to school in 
casual clothes wearing something red. We are asking for a £1 donation 

towards comic relief. 

 
 
 

This week’s Best Efforts Awards were received by: 

EYFS: Henry & Lainey Y4: Maddox, Kai, Harry & Ava 

Y1: Oliver & Erin Y5: Esmae & Charlie 

Y2: Arnie & Harry P Y6: To follow next week due to Y6 trip 

Y3: Alex M & Annabel  

 

Parents’ evenings – It was lovely to see so many of you at this week’s parents’ evening. 

There are still a few spaces available for Thursday 20th. Please contact the school office 
to book an appointment if you haven’t already. 

 

Earlier this week, School Governors, Tom Wilkinson and Dave Marshall, met myself 

and representatives from NY Police to discuss the school Street Pilot Scheme still in 
force on Bell Close. The police have agreed to commit officers to police the scheme and 

have also asked me to remind parents that if you have a blue badge or a permit, it 

should be clearly displayed if you drive into Bell Close between 8.15 and 9.00am; 
and 3.00-3.45pm. Without a permit or blue badge, it is an offence to be in Bell Close 

between these times – please abide by the law to help keep our children safe. 



Governors also met last night for their half-termly meeting of the full governing board 

to discuss a number of agenda items and ratify a number of policies. One of the 
polices which was updated was the Attendance Policy in-line with the very latest 

guidance from the DfE and local authority. A number of frequently asked questions 

have been added to clarify the school’s current position on a number of recurring 
queries regarding attendance and absence. You can view the policy by clicking here or 

visiting the policy section of the school website. 

You can find out more about our school governors, who they are, and what they do by 
visiting the governor section of our website: Seamer & Irton CP School Governors' Page 

 

Key Dates  
Sunday 16th March – Free Cycle Event on the School playground - 10am – 12pm – open to all! 

20th March – Parents’ Evening  

25th March – Class photos   
27th March – X-Country at SRUFC  

28th March – Y2 trip to Scarborough Fair 

Sunday 30th March – Free Cycle Event on the School playground - 10am – 12pm – open to all! 

31st March – Y3 parents invited to share in Y3 learning destination (2.45pm)   
5.30pm - STARS Easter Bingo – Please see the attached poster. 

3rd April – Y5 Easter workshop with Faith in Scarborough Schools   

3rd April - Year 6 SATS/London information meeting (3.40-4.15)   
4th April – Egg decorating competition judging 

 

Your sincerely 
 

 

Robert Webb 
Head Teacher 

 

 

https://www.seamerirtonprimary.co.uk/w3/admin/kcfinder/upload/files/POLICIES/Attendance%20Policy.pdf
https://www.seamerirtonprimary.co.uk/w3/governors.php

